



108 E. Proctor Street Carson City, Nevada 89701 (775) 887-2180 Hearing Impaired: 711

Staff Report To: Redevelopment Authority Citizens Committee

Meeting Date: October 4, 2021 Item 4.B

**Staff Contact**: Hope Sullivan, Director (<a href="mailto:hsullivan@carson.org">hsullivan@carson.org</a>, 283-7922)

**Agenda Title**: For Discussion Only: Discussion and presentation regarding improvements to the Bob Boldrick Theater, the City's pool deck, and the Fuji Park sound system located at 851 E William Street, 841 N Roop Street, and 601 Old Clear Creek Road respectively. (Hope Sullivan, hsullivan@carson.org)

**Staff Summary:** In Fiscal Year ("FY") 2020, \$52,000 in redevelopment money was allocated to resurface the City pool decks and in FY 2019, \$252,996 in redevelopment money was allocated to make improvements in the Bob Boldrick Theater and \$44,754 was allocated to install a new sound system at Fuji Park. These improvements are now complete. Staff will present information regarding these improvements.

**Proposed Motion:** N/A

## **DISCUSSION:**

The purpose of this item is to provide a report on projects that have been recently completed using redevelopment funds.

<u>Pool Decks</u>: Redevelopment Area 1 Redevelopment funding: \$52,000

Expensed: \$8,879.90

Replacement decking was completed in a section by section basis that will ensure that the facility did not have to be closed and negatively impact the public. Savings were realized by doing the project utilizing City staff.

Bob Boldrick Theater: Redevelopment Area 1

Redevelopment funding: \$252,996

Expensed: \$252,996

The Bob Boldrick Theater project included the replacement of the theater seats, new carpeting,

painting, and replacement of the acoustic panes.

Fuji Park Sound System: Redevelopment Area 2

Redevelopment funding: \$44,754

Expensed: \$44.754

The Fuji Park Fairgrounds, located on Old Clear Creek Road, is a large venue used primarily for summer events. Due to continued problems with the old, outdated sound system, replacement of the current sound system at the Fairgrounds was identified as an urgent need in order to effectively accommodate events.

Funded Projects RACC – October 4, 2021 Page 2

If you have any questions regarding this item, please contact Hope Sullivan 283-7922 or <a href="mailto:hsullivan@carson.org">hsullivan@carson.org</a>.